

**Mid-America Service Committee of NA
PO Box 8732
Wichita, Kansas 67202-8732
November 16, 2003**



Tony K. opened the meeting with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer. Scott K. read the 12 Traditions and Allen B. read the 12 Concepts. Introductions were made all around followed by roll call.

Area's represented by RCM's today: Central KS, Fellowship for Freedom, Just for Today, Miracle, Primary Purpose, Unity, Western, Wichita Metro.

Subcommittees present today: Activities, Campout, Convention, H&I, Literature, Outreach, P.O. Box, Steering

Officers present today: RD, Alt. RD, Treasurer, Secretary, Regional Co-chair, Regional Chair

Minutes: read and accepted with correction. (correction P17 Activities report should read "He will need the remainder at the next RSC.")

Attendance: This is located at the end of the minutes. Again, I have done the best I can to transcribe the data accurately. **KB**

Area Reports

Central Kansas Area:

Hello from CKA,

We have a few functions coming up. The 14th Chili Bowl is Saturday Dec. 6, 2003, at the Russell 4-H building. We have cookbooks to help fund the fundraiser for MARCNA. The cost to buy a cookbook is \$15.00. Then Saturday Dec. 13, 2003, Christmas Dreams at the American Legion in Hoisington starts after the CKA Business meeting, about 3pm.

For the motion on an abstention votes, our groups voted, 4 yes, 4 no, and 3 abstentions so we have an abstention vote. We as an area sent this back a second month with no change.

This is my last month as RCM, then we will only have 2 of the 6 officers positions filled. We are going through some growing pains as an area. Our area would like to thank the Regional Delegate II, and the Regional Literature Chair for sitting in on our area meeting.

Thanks for letting me serve,
Dusty C.

P.S. We have a \$400.00 donation.

Fellowship For Freedom Area

Hello family,

We have finally filled all our service positions except one at the area level and everyone is working extra hard making sure that we're carrying the NA message any and everywhere it's needed.

We do have a couple of functions coming up. We will post the dates on the web site.

In loving service
William H
RCMFFFA

Positions filled:

PI - Cathy

H&I - Ed B.

Secretary - Devin

Steering - Full with 7 addicts

Web master - Joe K.

Just For Today Area

Hello Regional Family,

Just For Today Area is grateful to be here today and happy to announce that our Alternate RCM is attending her first Regional Service Committee business meeting. Everyone please welcome Heather K. from Coffeyville, KS.

Recovery is strong in the Just For Today Area. All our service positions are filled. Another two groups have started; one in Fredonia and another in Eureka. We anticipate them joining our Area. To date we have provided starter kits and our Outreach Chair has been to at least one of their meetings.

Activities will soon host a H&I/PI fundraiser. All proceeds will go toward placing Introductory Guides in all the Just For Today Area county jails. A Luau dance will be held at the Iola Community Center on Jan. 14, 2004. Also coming up is our Annual MARCNA fundraiser. On March 6, 2004 we will be having a good time in Chanute, KS. Flyers are available for both functions. Please take some back to your groups.

Our Area voted to accept the motion on Abstention voting. As for our Regional Meeting List copy needs; please sign our Area up for a total of 700. Also we have a \$400 donation this time.

Thanks to NA I remain,
Carla D.

Miracle Area

Hello MARSCNA,

Miracle area serving Leavenworth, Lawrence, and Baldwin City Kansas. I am grateful to report the goings on in our area. I put three different fliers on the table for upcoming events and a new group. The first is Lotta Soul 15 year celebration on December 7th 2003 at 925 Vermont in Lawrence, KS at 6pm. At the same location on February 1st 2004 a Soup'er Bowl party with a soup contest, etc.. see flyers. The new group is located in Leavenworth.

We have developed a new subcommittee called Sponsors Behind the Walls that we have developed guidelines for and are beginning to try out.

Also Miracle Area is having their first convention in October-November 2005 tentatively. We have named this subcommittee the Unconventional Convention Committee.

We have 6 positions open in our area. We are giving a donation of \$120.00 to the region. We will also be having an area inventory on the first Sunday in February of 2004 of which we will ask the Alt. RD and the Just for Today area RCM to help facilitate.

We voted for the Unity Areas motion.

In loving service,
April D.

Unity Area

There has been lots of discussion about the state of our Area. Geographically, we cover a huge territory, but our population is low, and there are no meetings in large parts of our Area. We have decided that the best way to increase our numbers, increase meetings and promote awareness is through Public Information.

I am happy to report that Jan C. is our Public Information Chair and Sharon R. is our Co-chair. Jan has only been our Chair for one month and during that time, she got the meeting lists updated and distributed, and had rubber stamps made with our Area information. Thanks to the efforts of Kate C., we are very close to producing the meeting lists on our own, which would save money and allow us to make changes more efficiently.

Wendee K. is our new Policy Co-chair and Kate C. is not Literature Co-chair.

We are submitting a motion to the floor for the Areas to receive minutes of all the subcommittee meetings. We feel this would help communication between the Region and the Areas.

We have two functions coming up before the next RSC. The PACC Group of Beloit is having a hay rack ride with a barbeque and a dance next Saturday, November 22, 2003 and Phoenix Group will be having a New Years Eve dance. We would like you to join us for these events.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve,
Jeanie M.

Western Area

Hello Sickos,

Western Area is making it. We have reelections and filled most positions.

Our meeting lists were updated and printed last month. Johnson Clean Team has a new date, time, and place. Jetmore has a new meeting – Heart of NA, Thursday 8pm. Still needs to be added to our meeting list.

Breaking the wind Chili contest will be in January in Dodge City. More will be revealed.

Dodge City NA Roundup has a literature donation for the convention committee as well as a \$292.85 donation for region.

Love Y'all,
Abi

We voted to accept motion made on abstentions.

Wichita Metro Area

Hello Family,

Recovery be happenin' in doo-dah. Elected new treasurer, Chris H., new P.I. Chair Russell D., Area Chair Kerry B., Alt. Chair Jack S., H&I Chair Tom M, Sec. Roxanne S.

We've had 4 new groups start; El Dorado, Wellington, and 2 new groups in Wichita. New Year's Eve party in Augusta Armory. Day by Days having a breakfast Dec. 7 and will be open for a dinner Turkey Day and Christmas Day. We have \$189.11 donation to region. Voted yes for abstention vote and unanimously re-voted Russ for campout chair. Would like to again thank our RD, John S and Alt RD, Debbie for coming to Day by Day's group inventory. Thanks for your help and direction.

In loving service and kisses,
Brent K.

Primary Purpose

Hello Family,

This is my first report to you all from the PPA. We are going strong with the message being carried out by the groups of our area. We are working on getting a policy handbook finished and looking forward to having policies that we can work with that fit us. This area had a few visitors come up from Wichita to take a look at us and to see how we do things here. We hope they join us. We did have a little workshop on H&I at the last H&I subcommittee meeting and going to finish it at the next area mtg on Dec. 13 at 2pm. Groups over all are doing good with a new met in Lyons on Friday Nite at 7pm.

Open chair positions in the area are H&I chair, Alt. RCM, and P.I. Co-chair. Hope to get these filled at our next meeting 3pm Dec 13, Saturday in McPherson at the 4-H building.

The Unity Area motion to change article XV, C, on the abstention vote is the majority yeah or nay. That the vote goes back to the groups was passed by our area.

Up and coming function on November 27, Thanksgiving Day. G.O.L. in Hutchinson noon mtg, with turkey dinner, please bring a side dish. Doors open at 5pm, speaker meeting and dance. Dec 24 midnight candle light mtg. G.O.L. in Hutchinson at the mtg hall. Jan 3, in Newton the H.O.W. 25 years of recovery. There are flyers floating around for these functions, so check them out.

In Service to you and my H.P.,
R.C.M. for the P.P.A.
Ed S.

End of Area Reports. Beginning subcommittee reports.

Activities

Now for yesterday, we started out so was had a good lunch. Thanks to all. We raised \$145.00 at lunch. At the subcommittee we reelected Dave R. for chair which will need to be affirmed on the floor today. We also elected Rod D. co-chair and Kristy D Soul to Soul Chair. We also set the tentative dates of September 11 & 12, for GSR assembly which will be held right here in McPherson. Also we set the dates of September 17, 18, & 19 for Soul to Soul at Camp Chippewa. Speaking of Soul to Soul we are pleased to announce. We are turning in today our \$400.00 seed money and \$576.00 extra for a total of \$976. We carried over \$125.00 for next year for deposits. Now for this weekend I got a hold of the Red Coach. Has no opening for use until 2006, Best Western costs too much. Here is the break down of the weekend.

Outgoing:

| | |
|-----------------|----------|
| Daylight Donuts | \$10.66 |
| Dillon's | \$31.11 |
| Dillon's | \$6.23 |
| Dillon's | \$12.30 |
| Dillon's | \$5.41 |
| Dillon's | \$49.79 |
| Dillon's | \$20.46 |
| Wal-Mart | \$61.93 |
| D.J. | \$200.00 |
| BT | \$9.90 |

Incoming:

| | |
|-----------|----------|
| Lunch | \$145.00 |
| Door | \$221.00 |
| Pop | \$36.00 |
| Copying | \$9.50 |
| Fast Cash | \$56.00 |
| Lunch | \$70.00 |
| Pop Sales | ????? |

Money turned in: \$120.00
\$92.50
Total \$212.50

Pop money has not yet been turned in at the time these minutes were typed so that figure is not available.

I will be turning in all the money after noon meal with my report.

Love and Service,
Dave R.

Campout Report:

Hello NAFamily,

Things are moving along very well considering. We're looking for a programming chair and a secretary. Anyone with the willingness to serve, it would be greatly appreciated.

Anyone having campout fundraisers and needing auction and raffle items can contact Russ P.

The committee is asking for donations of auction and raffle items to be brought to the February RSC. We would also like to thank anyone who has already donated.

We are now asking for the remaining \$1,000 start up.

There was some concerns brought up about the campout chair position and why it was not filled at the August RSC. Solution: let areas know at the May RSC that the position is open and will be filled at the August RSC.

Pre Flyers should be out soon.

Still taking bids for D.J. 3 nights – Friday, Saturday, and Sunday.

In Loving Service,
Russ P.

Convention Report:

Greetings and Salutations to all,

At the Mid America Regional Service Committee, the convention sub committee had its interim meeting yesterday. And lots of stuff has happened since our last meeting. FYI today. I am presenting checks to the treasurer in the amounts of \$591.50, \$8.00 and 141.91. These checks pay off the last of the debt incurred by MARCNA XX and clear our committee of that burden. YEAH! We are glad that is over. As some of you all probably know, the pre registration flyer has been prepared and mailed. There are also some available to hand out at the group level, also our t-shirts and sweatshirts have been produced and are available. We are hoping to have a coffee mug available by December for the Chili Bowl MARCNA fundraiser in Russell. Our fundraising chair and secretary prepared a letter to query areas as to the dates of the MARCNA fundraisers. Communication is vital in this manner for our committee to coordinate the merchandise sales. Our committee has selected who of the three speakers and has made arrangements for the vendors for the convention.

The entertainment has been chosen and contracts are forthcoming. I do need help in some areas and I am asking for regional support in these areas. First off the committee is seeking donations of basic text to be available for the newcomers at the convention. Of you would like to make such a donation, please contact someone on the committee.

Second and very important, anyone wishing to display banners from previous conventions need to contact the committee about constructing a back to display it on. Much discussion has been heard in the regard to this issue. But the hotel is wanting to charge a fee for this and we are trying to be thrifty in this manner. We would also like to know how many banners are there to display. This info is important for us to plan around. I am attaching our treasurer's report to the minutes. These figures are current through yesterday and info on last night's fundraising is forthcoming.

That's all folks,
In grateful, humble, hopeful, luvin service,
MARCNA XXI Chairperson
Greg K.

P.S. I also forgot to mention we have a new secretary as of Saturday, Janet W. stepped up to serve. Thanks Janet.

M.A.R.C.N.A XXI Treasurers Log
Next 2 Pages

M.A.R.C.N.A. XXI TREASURER'S LOG

Beginning Balance Jun-03 \$1,500.00

Deposit

06-16-03 \$417.00
 (merchandise sales--Brent Kidd--\$150.00;
 merchandise sales--Unity NA Dance--\$317.00
 less \$50.00 money order for World Conv.Alt Store)
 06-16-03 \$61.82
 Unity Group---donation from dance

SUB-TOTAL \$478.82

Expense

06-10-03 (\$48.80)
 deluxe checks for checking account

SUB-TOTAL (\$48.80)

ENDING BALANCE --- JUNE 2003 \$1,930.02

BEGINNING BALANCE JULY 2003 \$1,930.02

EXPENSES

07-20-03 CK#1001 Tim S. (\$39.00)
 post office box & key deposit
 07-20-03 ck#1002 Debby S. (\$11.76)
 treasurer supplies
 07-20-03 ck#1003 S.O.S. (\$10.00)
 rent for June meeting
 07-20-03 ck#1004 Debbie S. (\$18.27)
 secretary exp for June minutes
 07-20-03 ck#1005 Day by Day (\$10.00)
 rent for July meeting
 07-31-03 ck#1006 Debbie S. (\$35.00)
 secretary exp for July minutes

SUB-TOTAL (\$124.03)

ENDING BALANCE---JULY 2003 \$1,805.99

BEGINNING BALANCE-----AUGUST 2003 \$1,805.99

EXPENSES

08-16-03 ck#1007 Debbie S. (\$2.26)
 balance on July sec exp minutes
 08-16-03 ck#1008 Debbie S. (\$50.00)
 secretary seed money
 08-16-03 ck#1009 Brent K. (\$54.00)
 literature--2 20th Anniv Basic Texts
 08-30-03 ck#1010 MARSCNA (\$417.00)
 payment on XX merch. Sales

SUB-TOTAL (\$523.26)

DEPOSIT

08-17-03 \$679.50
 merchandise sales Brent K. \$40.00
 MARSCNA Acivities RSC \$20.00
 MARSCNA Acivities regist. \$68.00
 merchandise sales Debby S. \$90.00

merchandise sales Stephanie T. (contract) \$249.00
 merchandise sales Debby S. (contract) \$98.00
 merchandise sales April D. (contract) \$114.50

SUB-TOTAL **\$679.50**
ENDING BALANCE----AUG 2003 **\$1,962.23**

BEGINNING BALANCE----SEPT 2003 **\$1,962.23**

EXPENSES

09-21-03 ck#1011 Debbie S. (\$11.91)
 sect'y expenses Aug minutes
 09-21-03 ck#1012 MARSCNA (\$591.50)
 merchandise sales
 09-21-03 ck#1013 MARSCNA (\$8.00)
 Activities pre-registration overpay
 09-21-03 ck#1014 Day by Day (\$10.00)
 Sept 2003 rent
 09-21-03 ck#1015 Tim S. (\$400.00)
 printing and mailing of flyers

SUB-TOTAL **(\$1,021.41)**

DEPOSIT

09-29-03 \$205.00
 (merchandise sales--Brent K. \$77.00
 fundraiser--Brent K. \$128.00)

SUB-TOTAL **\$205.00**

ENDING BALANCE----SEPT. 2003 **\$1,145.82**

BEGINNING BALANCE **\$1,145.82**

EXPENSES

10-19-03 ck#1016 Day by Day (\$10.00)
 rent Oct meeting
 ck#1017 High Plains Graphics (\$800.00)
 long sleeve T's & sweatshirts
 ck#1018 High Plains Graphics (\$264.00)
 144 coffee cups
 ck#1019 Jeanie Magee (\$50.00)
 secretary expense

SUB-TOTAL **(\$1,124.00)**

DEPOSIT

10-20-03 **\$565.54**
 (NE How Group donation \$25.00
 Day by Day donation \$25.00
 Pre-registrations \$432.00
 Tim S. return funds print flyer \$51.38
 Debbie S. return secty funds \$31.96)

******ERROR DEPOSIT**

10-20-03 **\$599.50**
 (ck#1012 MARSCNA--merch. Sales \$591.50
 ck#1013 MARSCNA overpay regist \$8.00)

ENDING BALANCE **\$1,166.00**

******ERROR DEPOSIT these two checks had gotten mixed in with the regular deposit in error. The bank deposited to the account. New checks will be issued to MARSCNA to replace them.**

H&I

We're still working on getting a time slot to give a presentation to the Kansas Sheriff's Association and the Governor's office. John S. is going to make some changes to the letter we sent to the Governor, and John will hand deliver it the second time.

H&I Co-chair position is open.

My term as H&I Chair is up in February. Please take this back to groups. We will be voting on a new Chair in February. I do not want to roll over.

H&I is requesting a budget of \$200 for 2004-2005, \$100 for secretarial expenses and \$100 for misc.

Much discussion on the lack of money for sub-committee projects and how we need to make up for it with human resources. Namely learning days attached to Area or group functions.

We donated two shirts to Soul to Soul, Campout, Convention, and one shirt to Nov. RSC.

In loving service,
Michael S.

Literature

Hello family,

Six out of eight Area Literature Representatives met yesterday to discuss the Newsletter, service handbooks, and briefly about the Sponsorship booklet. As most of you know, the Sponsorship booklet with revised I.P is available for approval. It will also be included, in its entirety, in the Conference Agenda Report scheduled to be available as early as the end of this month. It is in the hands of the fellowship at this point. The service handbook stockpile that was passed last quarter is available for purchase. I believe 2-3 handbooks sold yesterday and as more people become aware of this service that should increase each quarter. Now to the Newsletter, I wanted the majority of our meeting focused on this since we haven't seen an issue for quite a while. Several ideas were brought up and one course of action we will be trying is a workshop to create, collect, and compile information for a newsletter. McPherson's "Blue Ball Ball" was chosen as the date and location and we have allotted two hours for this. Flyers are available on the table for both the McPherson function and the Mid America Newsletter Compilation Workshop. Deadlines for submission and publication were discussed and depending on the workshop method, could be implemented in the near future. For years we have been asking for input for the newsletter, and today is no different. If you want to see meetings in print, find it in your time to come up with an article, poetry, letters, artwork, news about your home group, etc. December 13, 2003. I hope to see several of you with pen and paper. For those that can't make it, mail or e-mail your submission before then. Remember it's your newsletter.

Gratefully serving,
Tim S.

Mid America Newsletter Compilation Workshop

When: December 13th, 1PM (in conjunction with the Blueball Ball)

Where: 4-H Building - 710 N. Woodside McPherson, Ks.

Why: To collect and create material for the publication of the Mid America Regional Newsletter (M.A.N.)

What to Bring: Your experience, strength and hope in the form of...

- * articles
- * poetry
- * letters
- * artwork
- * previously published articles and clippings
- * convention dates
- * articles about your home group
- * sponsees
- * YOUR SPIRIT OF RECOVERY

Together We Can!!

Outreach

Hello Family,

There were 4 areas represented in the Outreach Sub Committee meeting yesterday. Outreach efforts are taking place across the region. We do hope to see all of the areas represented so that we know in what ways we can be most helpful to all the areas in the region. There was much discussion about the direction this committee would like to go during the next year. We have 4 mini projects in the works.

1. We will be continuing to collect group stories so that in the future a 2nd addition of the history books can be reprinted if the fellowship so desires. There will be no cost associated with this in the 18 months at least.
2. We will be collecting a list of projects that each of the areas as well as individual addicts are doing or have ideas about that could

be done. Those ideas will be forwarded to the others areas, via project idea flyers. This will allow a central hub for outreach project information. No sense in reinventing the wheel if what one area is doing would work beautifully for another area also.

3. Each of the groups on the regional meeting list will be separated into 2 groups (east and west) and each month one of each will be drawn. An email will be sent out to let the fellowship know what groups are being visited this month. You may choose to print off this email and take it to that meeting to be signed. At a later time, a reward will be available to the most frequent traveler. This information about the target groups will also be posted on www.marscna.net site.

4. This committee along with the help of many volunteers will be working during the 2004-2005 year to give addicts in our region an opportunity to fill out the world pool application. We are asking for permission to set up a booth at each RSC in the hallway during the dance. We will also do our best to coordinate with the CAR workshops held in each area. If you are a member who has already filled out this form, please sign up on the sheet being sent around if you would be interested in helping with a booth. We encourage the areas to get involved in this project together and contact a member of the Outreach Committee for assistance.

We are also still discussing a place that we could have a workshop on the regional policy to increase the continuity of understanding of what is in there. It might also make the Regional Service Committee Meeting less intimidating to newer members who do not know what to expect when coming to their first meeting at this level of service. If your area is having a function and would be willing to donate the space and a time slot to Outreach for this purpose, please contact a member of the sub committee.

Outreach is asking for \$85.00 budget for the 2004-2005 budget, which would be \$25.00 for postage for the World Pool project and \$60.00 for secretary expenses.

In Service,
Sally R.

PI

We had much discussion on the meeting lists. There were several suggestions on the floor. I have received feedback from several people about wallet cards. Some want them because they are easier to carry and some don't want them. One area reported that they don't even use them. Do we want both cards and meeting lists?

One suggestion was to utilize the meeting list on the website (and make it downloadable). Another suggestion was to get a representative from each area to get meeting changes to the region using the regional web address (marscna@hotmail.com).

Motion #1 - (failed)

That the regional meeting lists be eliminated in its current form

Intent: To better serve our groups, areas, and the region as a whole with more current information concerning our meetings. Also to be more prudent with our funds.

Another suggestion was as follows:

1. Each area provide a current meeting list (on the Saturday before region- see #3)
2. Using a full page format using current legend on regional meeting list (so that every area uses the same codes that mean the same things)
3. Submit these each quarter with number of copies needed (one per group in your area) at the PI subcommittee meeting. These would be copied and handed out on Sunday.

Motion #2 - Jeff R. (to take to regional floor) - (passed)

No meeting list to be printed for next quarter.

Policy is going to be broken. We are not financially sound at this time. We can't be responsible at this point for a reasonable solution. No money - we'll look into other solutions. Also noted that when sending changes via email please be sure to put all correct info: time, location, day, legend, City, town, or contact #.

Motion #3 - John S. (passed)

To re-send letter to Kathleen Sebelius

John S. will hand deliver this.

Motion #4 - John S. (passed)

Set budget at \$560.00

Breakdown:

\$120.00 - website

\$ 140.00 - secretary expense

\$ 300.00 - Minimum meeting list printing

I am requesting \$132.86 for balance due on meeting list with receipts attached. Also I am requesting \$140.00 for secretarial expenses.

In loving and grateful service,

Becky B.

Regional PI ChairP.S.

My position as PI chair is up in February 2004. Please take back to groups.

Website

We are looking into creating regional email address(s)... marscna@marscna.net or webadmin@marscna.net, newsletter@marscna.net or outreach@marscna.net etc. are possible examples.

New way to add meetings to the regional database has been created which allows for more sorting options. Re-entry of entire meeting list is required and this should be done with new, updated list information.

We plan on formalizing a "M.A.R.S.C.N.A. website workgroup" so that ideas and changes can be "kicked around" among several people to insure that the site is not the sole creation of any one individual addict.

- a) Possible requirements
 1. <amount of clean time>
 2. internet access and email address
 3. familiarity with traditions
 4. working knowledge of internet usage

Motion:

Each area designate a member to be a liaison with the website workgroup.

- A) Someone to forward email questions concerning that area
- B) Assist in communication about web issues at the area level
- C) Ideally this person is also the WSO web contact
- D)

We will ask the PI subcommittee to entrust the website workgroup to create regional website policies. <for example follow Hawaii region guidelines as a template and customize it to fit our needs.>

I plan on redoing the MARSCNA website so that email addresses and "cookies" are not used.

Posting of the Minutes:

Thanks to Sally for researching this. A questionnaire was sent out to other regions and several responses have been received. The majority of regions post their regional minutes on their websites after editing the minutes to insure anonymity of individual members and did not ask groups for approval (the posting of minutes was decided at the regional level).

There has been some discussion about finances, financial difficulties and financial responsibility for the subcommittees and region as a whole. The internet will never replace live face to face communication nor should it try to. It is becoming the medium of choice for business and personal communication when it comes to information acquirement. The MARSCNA website cost is minimal for its potential uses. Nothing gives us the ability to carry the message of recovery globally 24/7 like an NA website.

Our site is currently financed until next summer and the domain name cost is covered until 2005.

Our budget for next year is as follows:

Cost associated with website:

\$120.00 year (hosting cost)

\$35.00 year (domain name) -paid up through 2005

Thank you,
Bob K.
Sally R.

PO Box

Did receive check from New Way. WE have problem with the PO Box. I lost the key. So I went to the post office, the box hadn't been changed. I was still in the name Curtis B. from Hutchison, Ks.

They told me he had to come in and change it. He said he would not. They told me he had to send a letter with the MARSCNA letterhead. He did that, they would not take it. Then they told me he had to send a notarized letter to Munger Station directly. That was 2 weeks ago. He has not sent it as yet. I have been to the Post office 8 times over this and 10 phone calls. I am trying to be patient and tolerant over this. I would like to have somebody from Hutchinson contact Curtis B. at Best Appliance. The post office has given permission to fax this notarized letter from him giving possession of this to me. I could use the help.

In loving service,
John S.

Steering

Dear Family,

It is my first RSC as chair. The first day was a doozy. The suggestions we came up with was...

Motion #1: That all motions made on the floor regarding policy and budget be taken back to groups. This will clarify the confusion we had with last RSC.

We also discussed the letter from Miracle Area. We are studying the budget

Motion #2: We wish to send back to the group information regarding income, expenses, averages from the RSC budget and a committee

expenses list. And paragraph 3-4 from page 99 of the guide to local service. This will provide the groups and are as information for discussion on the budget.

The RSC we will have a questionnaire regarding the budget. We will have 1 open position at the next RSC. Our next interim meeting is Feb. 1st at noon in the 4-H building to coincide with CAR and Zonal. We will be discussing budget.

Thanks,
John.

End of Subcommittee Reports. Beginning Officer reports. (Next Page.)

Secretary

The following is a financial accounting for the May and August minutes. I forgot to bring the money with me last quarter, thus the report for two quarters instead of one.

August 03

| Units | Cost/Unit | Total Cost/Unit | Total Cost |
|------------------------|-----------|-----------------|----------------|
| Minutes sent via. mail | 34 | \$0.83 | \$28.22 |
| Printing | 40 | \$1.00 | \$40.00 |
| | | | \$68.22 |

November 03

| | | | |
|------------------------|----|--------|----------------|
| Minutes sent via. mail | 39 | \$0.60 | \$23.40 |
| Printing | 50 | \$1.00 | \$50.00 |
| | | | \$73.40 |

Started With \$200.00

May Minutes \$ 68.22

August Minutes \$ 73.40

Turned in to RSC \$ 58.38

On the sign in sheet that should be going around shortly I have inserted a column which says: "Hard copy of minutes Y/N". Please mark that column with a Y for yes and a N for no. If you elect to not receive a hard copy of the minutes, I will send a PDF of them to you provided your e-mail address is legible.

I have heard concerns about names and addresses appearing in the minutes. Please note the 1st column which asks whether you want your name listed in the minutes. Y for yes, N for no. (not rocket science!) I will comply with your requests.

If you have constructive criticism I will gladly listen and try to implement suggestions. If you have destructive criticism, either keep it to your self or take over this job!

Thanks,
In Loving Service,
KB

Regional Delegate

Dear Family,

It's been a busy quarter for me. The week following the august RSC I sent our motion to WSO and received a call requesting more information. After a lengthy conversation it was decided I should talk to a world board member and she would arrange it. The next day Bob J. (World Board Vice-Chair) called and basically said our motion pertaining to the Delegate Assembly was too ambiguous. I said I understood and that was the intent, so we could pass or not pass the "idea" of a U.S. delegate assembly and implement or not a plan at a later time possibly in another venue. Bob said the board felt the motion lacked enough information or should I say "particulars" that they would not recommend it's inclusion in this cycles C.A.R. Bob then went on to explain that 2 or 3 other motions concerning this issue or issues (resolution A or "structure", etc.) had better "particulars" and would be included in the C.A.R. There was more talk about these items or motions with Bob and I'm not comfortable reporting his opinions that were unofficial by the end of the discussion. He also assured me that we could always introduce our motion in new business if we felt that the other motions were too distant in nature for our acceptance.

Next up, the Zonal Forum in Omaha, Neb. The third weekend in October. We decided in August not to request travel money. When time grew closer, Debbie chose not to go due to a few of life's obstacles, I understood and agreed.

The Zonal was attended by 4 regions - Best Little Region just called and said they couldn't be there; South Dakota likewise, but forwarded a report.

I noticed during region reports how similar we are with the same types of problems and concerns, also the same successes. Everyone expressed support for our recent financial woes. I didn't go into much detail about it, but felt they and their regions needed to know about

our most humbling convention experience. During the discussion I assigned no blame or names, yet giving enough information as which was reported to me by our own convention committee. A lot of praise and prayers sent our way. It was cool to see the love for the Mid America Region by our friends and neighbors.

Krista and Leah reported that there weren't any agency, association or government and symposiums in the near future. They will coordinate with Gary if anything comes up soon. (This project will be ongoing keeping areas, regions, and World if need be informed about possible P.I. presentation opportunities).

The Human Resource Project also continues - a small discussion about that took place.

After we started talking about the USDA I reported about Mid-Americas motion. There were updates pertaining to various parts of our planning (mostly what-ifs). It was then decided to do some of not all of the preliminary planning online. Keith T. delegate for the OK region will coordinate.

Scheduling of the C.A.R. workshop was next. I got a few dates that worked for all. I have been in contact with World Services and decided on a date, faxed over World Participation request and have spoken to Debbie several times getting information on Hotels - K.B. helped with the flyer. I'm pretty sure we're ready to host the C.A.R. and Zonal Jan. 31st - Feb. 1st '04 here in McPhearson. I would hope all here today help in the process by distributing our flyers - attending the event and bringing 25 sponsees each so we have a lot of support. I'm tired and sick so someone wake me up in January.

In loving service
John III
Hm. 785-594-2527
Cell 785-865-9999

PS. Debbie and I will be scheduling area workshops for the C.A.R. for Feb, March, and the first weeks in April. Please help us with this planning.

PSS Order C.A.R.'s after 11/24/03.

PSSS Starting amount \$4,125. We used 225.07 which leaves a balance of 3,899.93.

Regional Delegate Alt.

Thank you for the opportunity to be your Regional Delegate Alternate. This past 3 months has been more active and more spiritually enlightening. During this time, I have taken the opportunity to make it to 2 area meetings—Primary Purpose Area and Central Kansas Area. I (along with John S.) were invited to attend a group inventory.

I would like to share that the area meetings ran smoothly with no great earth shattering disasters. The only areas of concern would be “lack of commitment” in fulfilling and following thru with positions and funds in the checking accounts. As we all know, addicts usually “learn” how to follow thru with commitment by sticking by and staying with the job—even if we don't like it. We do need each other and depend on each other and there is no other way to conduct business and to get things accomplished if we do not follow thru with our positions.

Funds that areas keep on hand, I realize, may be needed for literature, paying bills, etc., but if there is excess, and seeing that the region is in a critical delima financially, should this not be passed on to help support the region so that we can pay expenses? Please keep in mind, that I am not the area meeting on a monthly basis, only on an “as is” basis and I do not know the entire situations. But I do encourage, when and where it can be done, please support your region.

John and I were asked to facilitate a group inventory. Thank you so very much for that opportunity! It was a great experience to be involved in. I was very enlightened to see the turn out (90%) of its members and to see how the inventory was handled. A lot of love and concern was shown in connection with the situations at hand. The group had written input from its members, tallied the results, and sent out to all members and set up the meeting to discuss the tally. Brainstorming and a lot of discussion resulted in “solutions”—solutions that the members felt were viable and are tools which can be used in the future. I saw honesty, open-mindedness, and willingness hard at work that day. This brought me to thinking that we might all consider doing inventories to get a better “feel” as to where we all are. If there are any groups or areas that would like to consider this, please contact John or myself & we will be happy to assist in anyway possible. We also have examples of questions that can be used for inventories.

Jan 31st and Feb 1st, 2004 is the Conference Agenda Report Zonal Workshop to be held here at McPherson 4-H building. Please note there will be World Board participation to educate and enlighten everyone on the motions in the CAR. This is a very educational experience—All RCM's and Alt RCM's please attend along with anyone else you can bring!!!!!!!!!!!! You will need the information to use in the workshops to be held after Feb 1st in your areas. BE SURE TO CONTACT JOHN S. OR DEBBY S. TO SCHEDULE YOUR AREA'S CAR WORKSHOP!!!! AVOID SNOW DAYS PLEASE (HA-HA). We will need to have the tally on votes received and compiled for the trip to the WSC April 24th-May 1st. Need your votes no later that April 15th, 2004.

On a final note, listening to reports today has given me a feeling that WE as a region are being more aware of our financial dilemma and are working on solutions. Also am hearing some creative ideas coming out of sub-committees that is trying to pull us out of our “comfort zones” and is getting us to reach out and be more a part of other groups and areas. KEEP UP THE GOOD WORK!!! This is a great example of working the Narcotics Anonymous program and spreading the message to other addicts.

In loving service,
Deborah K. Stewart

Treasurers Report next page.

Regional Treasurer's Report

Nov. 16, 2003

Beginning Balance

\$3,302.70

Donation Income

| | | |
|-----------------------------|------------------|-------------------|
| Central Kansas Area | Chk# 1459 | \$400.00 |
| Miracle Area | Chk# 1614 | \$120.00 |
| Wichita Metro Area | Chk# 740 & 743 | \$189.11 |
| Dodge City NA Round-up | Chk# 1085 | \$292.85 |
| N.E. How Group | Chk# 155 | \$30.00 |
| Just For Today Area | Chk# 1057 | \$400.00 |
| New Way Group | Chk# 2131 & 2138 | \$60.00 |
| United Survivors Group | Chk# 563 | \$65.00 |
| Fellowship For Freedom Area | Chk# 999 | \$200.00 |
| Unity Area | Chk# 1276 | \$100.00 |
| Sub-total | | <u>\$1,856.96</u> |

Other Income

| | |
|--|-------------------|
| Activities - May RSC (cash) | \$245.63 |
| Activities - May RSC Dance (checks) | \$20.00 |
| Activities - GSR Assembly (cash) | \$58.67 |
| Activities - Soul to Soul (cash) | \$481.11 |
| Activities - Soul to Soul (checks) | \$495.00 |
| RSC Sec'y Expense - Returned Funds (cash) | \$58.38 |
| MARCNA XX - Merchandise (Chk# 1020,1021,1022) | \$741.41 |
| H&I - T shirt sale (cash) | \$20.00 |
| Outreach - History books | \$8.00 |
| MARCNA XX - Merchandise Paid by John S. (cash) | \$100.00 |
| Sub-total | <u>\$2,228.20</u> |

TOTAL INCOME

\$4,085.16

Expenses

| | |
|---|--------------------|
| Check #1667 McPherson 4-h (Activities - Rent) | -\$230.00 |
| Check #1668 Becky B. (H&I Sec'y Expense) | -\$26.13 |
| Check #1669 Becky B. (PI Sec'y Expense) | -\$23.03 |
| Check #1670 Dave R. (Activities - Feb. RSC) | -\$100.00 |
| Check #1671 Hall Commercial Printing (PI - Mtg lists) | -\$132.86 |
| Check #1672 Kirk B. (General Fund - Sec'y Expense) | -\$56.00 |
| Check #1673 NAWS (Activities - Basic Text for NC) | -\$20.76 |
| Check #1674 Marco (Campout - Seed money) | -\$1,000.00 |
| Check #1675 John St. (RD/RD2 - CAR Literature) | -\$200.00 |
| Sub-total | <u>-\$1,788.78</u> |

EXPENSE TOTAL

-\$1,788.78

ENDING BALANCE

\$5,599.08

Old Business

Motion: Unity Area: to change article XV(c) of the policy manual to read “An abstention vote means that you are accepting the majority vote whether it be you or nay. An abstention voted is counted on the side of the majority unless the abstentions are the majority. Then it will automatically go back to the Groups.

This motion passed and will be placed in policy.

From the May minutes:

The Tree Incident: This incident is leftover from the convention in 2002. The following is from the August minutes: “Through neglect of the Ramada Inn, Great Bend, KS. 150 “live “ trees were miss-placed throughout the weekend which resulted in no sales during convention.

Hello family,

I finally made contact with Tom M., manager of what once was the Holiday Inn of Great Bend. After much discussion he informed me they have had two new owners since this incident and the best he could do is make sure this type of incident doesn't happen again in the future. It was also pointed out that the FedEx tracking sheet showed it was signed for and delivered to Hutchinson, not Great Bend and there is no written record of when, or how, it reached Great Bend. We saw them Sunday afternoon during our closing meeting. It is my recommendation that we label this as a “dead issue” and move on.

Gratefully Serving,
Tim Stewart

The RSC floor voted to drop this issue. We have lost money and cannot collect from the new owners of the hotel. This item will not show up in any future minutes.

Stacy W.: Stacy volunteered to do the minutes for the November 2000 RSC and was given \$100.00 to do them. She did not do the minutes nor has she returned the \$100.00. We have not heard from her since. *No resolution to the situation was made at this time.*

Tony K. reported that he has not been able to get in touch with Stacy and that we don't have any legal recourse because of the length of time between the loss of funds and now. The RSC floor voted to drop this issue. We have lost money and cannot collect from the new owners of the hotel. This item will not show up in any future minutes.

New Business

Motion: To send copies of all subcommittee minutes to all Areas.
Made by: Unity Area
Intent: To better communication. See concept 8.
Financial Impact: No financial impact if e-mailed or internet is used.

Motion: All motions made in the Region that have to do with Policy or the Budget must go back to Groups.
Made by: Steering Committee
Intent: To create a policy which defines what needs to go to Groups for approval.
Financial Impact: None

Motion passed and goes to Groups for approval.

Motion: That each Area designate a contact person to facilitate internet related communication with the “Web Site Work Group.
Intent: A) To have one point of contact for meeting updates
B) Someone to forward e-mail questions to concerning that Area
C) Assist in communication about web issues at the Area level.
Comments: This person would ideally be the Area's WSO web contact.

This motion passed.

TO BE TAKEN BACK TO GROUPS

Motion: All motions made in the Region that have to do with Policy or the Budget must go back to Groups.
Made by: Steering Committee
Intent: To create a policy which defines what needs to go to Groups for approval.
Financial Impact: None

Motion passed and goes to Groups for approval.

Motion: That each Area designate a contact person to facilitate internet related communication with the “Web Site Work Group.”
Intent: A) To have one point of contact for meeting updates
 B) Someone to forward e-mail questions to concerning that Area
 C) Assist in communication about web issues at the Area level.
Comments: This person would ideally be the Area’s WSO web contact.

This motion passed. Please act upon this motion and let Bob K. know who your contact person is. The e-mail address is: marscna@hotmail.com

From the Steering committee: The following information has been compiled by the steering committee in an effort to draft a new budget process....one that is based on “reality” and not fiction. Please look at, think about it, talk about it and otherwise consider it. The committee intends to send out a questionnaire next quarter in hopes of gathering more information about what you, the Fellowship would like to do about this problem.

Thank You,
The Steering committee

The following are financial figures from the last eight years. They include a quarterly breakdown as well as a average income. These figures have been broken into several categories.

| Total Regional Income | | | | | |
|---------------------------------|-------------|-------------|-------------|-------------|--------------|
| Year | February | May | August | November | Total |
| 1996 | | | \$10,130.69 | \$2,245.18 | \$12,375.87 |
| 1997 | \$1,786.62 | \$1,007.60 | \$7,243.11 | \$2,613.26 | \$12,650.59 |
| 1998 | \$1,359.53 | \$749.87 | \$7,425.76 | \$4,202.15 | \$13,737.31 |
| 1999 | \$2,011.16 | \$1,452.29 | \$11,203.12 | \$4,043.98 | \$18,710.55 |
| 2000 | \$877.52 | \$1,988.73 | \$5,826.02 | \$860.07 | \$9,552.34 |
| 2001 | \$751.40 | \$10,442.49 | \$4,612.25 | \$2,310.11 | \$18,116.25 |
| 2002 | \$2,324.01 | \$9,568.29 | \$4,920.82 | \$2,921.00 | \$19,734.12 |
| 2003 | \$2,602.14 | \$1,474.43 | \$3,546.20 | | \$7,622.77 |
| Total | \$11,712.38 | \$26,683.70 | \$54,907.97 | \$19,195.75 | \$112,499.80 |
| Average | \$1,464.05 | \$3,335.46 | \$6,863.49 | \$2,399.46 | \$14,062.47 |
| Total Income From Groups | | | | | |
| Year | February | May | August | November | Total |
| 1996 | | | \$335.00 | \$267.00 | \$602.00 |
| 1997 | \$415.00 | \$80.00 | \$340.00 | \$605.00 | \$1,440.00 |
| 1998 | \$655.00 | \$185.00 | \$406.00 | \$570.00 | \$1,816.00 |
| 1999 | \$1,396.00 | \$573.00 | \$483.00 | \$785.00 | \$3,237.00 |
| 2000 | \$423.00 | \$1,002.00 | \$546.00 | \$417.00 | \$2,388.00 |
| 2001 | \$361.00 | \$300.00 | \$937.00 | \$914.00 | \$2,512.00 |
| 2002 | \$1,712.00 | \$650.00 | \$475.00 | \$900.00 | \$3,737.00 |
| 2003 | \$1,221.00 | \$325.00 | \$1,000.00 | | \$2,546.00 |
| Total | \$6,183.00 | \$3,115.00 | \$4,522.00 | \$4,458.00 | \$18,278.00 |
| Average | \$772.87 | \$389.37 | \$565.25 | \$557.25 | \$2,284.75 |

| Other RSC Income | | | | | |
|-------------------------|--------------------|--------------------|-------------------|-------------------|--------------------|
| Year | M.A.R.C.N.A. | Campout | Activities | Soul to Soul | Total |
| 1996 | \$8,782.53 | | \$462.53 | \$1,227.20 | \$10,472.26 |
| 1997 | \$6,281.41 | \$1,135.77 | \$980.81 | \$1,765.00 | \$10,162.99 |
| 1998 | \$5,102.00 | \$2,155.00 | \$1,409.24 | \$600.69 | \$9,266.93 |
| 1999 | \$10,173.63 | \$1,888.20 | \$1,844.71 | \$820.23 | \$14,726.77 |
| 2000 | \$5,029.88 | \$172.29 | \$1,433.36 | | \$6,635.53 |
| 2001 | \$9,206.50 | \$2,798.57 | \$1,076.41 | \$1,676.45 | \$14,757.93 |
| 2002 | \$7,651.85 | \$2,976.17 | \$742.69 | \$785.00 | \$12,155.71 |
| 2003 | \$1,146.09 | \$1,184.09 | \$1,002.00 | \$276.00 | \$3,608.18 |
| Total | \$53,373.89 | \$12,310.09 | \$8,951.75 | \$7,150.57 | \$81,786.30 |
| Average | \$6,671.74 | \$1,538.76 | \$1,118.97 | \$893.82 | \$10,223.29 |

| Total RSC Expenses | | | | | |
|---------------------------|--------------------|--------------------|--------------------|--------------------|---------------------|
| Year | February | May | August | November | Total |
| 1996 | | | \$6,565.52 | \$3,676.19 | \$10,241.71 |
| 1997 | \$2,376.65 | \$4,359.31 | \$1,533.82 | \$1,840.14 | \$10,109.92 |
| 1998 | \$3,553.98 | \$4,909.74 | \$1,468.00 | \$3,962.09 | \$13,893.81 |
| 1999 | \$1,574.87 | \$4,714.21 | \$2,753.72 | \$3,921.48 | \$12,964.28 |
| 2000 | \$8,224.46 | \$4,119.93 | \$4,186.47 | \$1,507.50 | \$18,038.36 |
| 2001 | \$3,401.17 | \$4,725.27 | \$9,379.86 | \$3,995.50 | \$21,501.80 |
| 2002 | \$5,789.62 | \$5,289.05 | \$4,570.62 | \$5,163.96 | \$20,813.25 |
| 2003 | \$2,012.12 | \$5,353.18 | \$3,261.00 | | \$10,626.30 |
| Total | \$26,932.87 | \$33,470.69 | \$33,719.01 | \$24,066.86 | \$118,189.43 |
| Average | \$3,366.60 | \$4,183.83 | \$4,214.87 | \$3,008.35 | \$14,773.67 |

The following is a partial list of RSC expenses each year. Please note that the 1st 3 lines are items that the RSC can't/shouldn't do without. The total cost for those three items is \$1785.00. When this figure is subtracted from the average Group donations the remainder is \$499.25.

| The Budget-Prioritized | | | |
|-------------------------------|---------------------|---------------------|--------------------|
| Priority | Program/Name | Quarterly \$ | Total \$ |
| 1 | Rent | \$230.00 | \$920.00 |
| 2 | Insurance | | \$800.00 |
| 3 | PO Box | | \$65.00 |
| 4 | Meeting Lists | \$325.00 | \$1,300.00 |
| 5 | Storage Rental | \$110.00 | \$440.00 |
| 6 | Convention | | \$1,500.00 |
| 7 | Campout | | \$1,500.00 |
| 8 | Newsletter | \$350.00 | \$1,400.00 |
| 9 | WSC | | \$2,000.00 |
| 10 | Interim Mtg. | | \$2,000.00 |
| 11 | Soul to Soul | | \$400.00 |
| 12 | Zonal | | \$1,600.00 |
| 13 | Service Assembly | | \$700.00 |
| Total \$ | | | \$14,625.00 |

On the next page is an excerpt from the 1996 Guide to Local Service. The excerpt is from P.99 and discusses the use of funds from activities.

“Conventions and other regional activities should serve primarily as celebrations of recovery, not sources of RSC operating funds. Why? One reason is that, as the essay on our Eleventh Concept suggests, “we find it easier to maintain a strong link between our groups and our other service units... when we make a commitment to fund the work of each level of the service structure exclusively through group contributions.” The region that begins depending heavily on income from regional activities for its operating funds may find itself less focused on the needs of its NA community than a region depending primarily on group contributions.

We have also found activities to be notoriously-sometimes-disastrous unreliable sources of funds. An event that often produces substantial net income may take a huge unexpected loss one year. If this happens, the regional committee that depends on income from that event for its operating funds will have to cease operations for awhile, leaving the entire regional NA community without resource development services.

For these reasons we recommend that, once the region establishes an initial “seed fund” for its convention subcommittee, regional committee money and convention subcommittee money be held and accounted for separately. Regional conventions are then made self-supporting from their own income, charging only enough in registration fees to cover the costs of putting on the convention. Because the efforts that result in the generation of convention profits are contributed by NA members in the spirit of our Seventh Tradition, it is not inappropriate to deposit minimal excess proceeds in the RSC operating fund.”

The Steering committee would like you to review all of the above information and be thinking about what you would like to do. The steering committee will be sending out a questioner next quarter for your input.

Positions open at the February RSC.
Public Information Chair & co-chair
Hospitals and Institutions Chair & co-chair
1 Steering committee position
Treasurer and co-treasurer

This completes the minutes for the November 2003 M.A.R.S.C.N.A. meeting. They are complete to the best of my knowledge. If you have questions and or comments, feel free to contact me at:

Kirk Brown
PO Box 975
Baldwin City, KS 66006
(785) 594-2148
e-mail: klbertha@aol.com

Conference
Agenda
Report Workshop



When: January 31st, February 1st - 9:00 A.M. - 4:00 P.M.
(Zonal to follow)
Speaker Meeting - Dance - Raffle Starting @ 7:00 P.M.
Please bring raffle items!!! (Thanks!!!!)

Where: 710 W. Woodside (Woodside & Hickory)
McPherson, KS

Where to stay:

| | |
|---|--|
| Days Inn 2300 E Kansas Ave McPherson, KS 67460 800-329-7466 620-241-3690 620-241-4036 fax | Super 8 Motel 2210 E Kansas Ave McPherson, KS 67460 620-241-8881 |
| Holiday Manor (Best Western) 2211 E Kansas Ave McPherson, KS 67460 888-841-0038 620-241-5343 | Red Coach Inn 2111 E Kansas Ave McPherson, KS 67460 620-241-6960 |

Who: World Board members, Regional Delegates & Alt's from Iowa, Nebraska, So. Dakota, MidAmerica, Oklahoma and the Best Little Region. We also would like to see as many RCM's and interested members as possible.

Contact: John S. (785) 594-2527
(785) 865-9999 (cell)
Debbie S. (785) 227-4241

**You can order C.A.R.'s from W.S.O. after
November 24th.!**

Mid America Newsletter Compilation Workshop

When: December 13th, 1PM (in conjunction with the Blueball Ball)

Where: 4-H Building - 710 N.Woodside McPherson, Ks.

Why: To collect and create material for the publication of the Mid America Regional Newsletter (M.A.N.)

What to Bring: Your experience, strength and hope in the form of...

- ◇ articles
- ◇ poetry
- ◇ letters
- ◇ artwork
- ◇ previously published articles and clippings
- ◇ convention dates
- ◇ articles about your home group
- ◇ sponsees
- ◇ YOUR SPIRIT OF RECOVERY

Together We Can!!

*The next Regional meeting is on
Saturday February 14, 2004*

*9:00AM-11:00AM
(UP) PUBLIC INFORMATION
(DOWN) ACTIVITIES*

*11:00AM-1:00PM
(UP) STEERING
(DOWN) OUTREACH*

*1:00PM-2:00PM
LUNCH*

*2:00PM-4:00PM
(UP) HOSPITALS & INFORMATION
(DOWN) LITERATURE*

*4:00PM-6:00PM
(UP) CONVENTION
(DOWN) CAMPOUT*

*7:00PM-8:00PM
SPEAKER MEETING*

*8:00PM-12:00AM
D.J.DANCE-AUCTION-RAFFLE
\$3.00/PERSON - NO ADDICT TURNED AWAY*

Sunday February 15, 2004

*8:30AM-9:00AM
RSC CHAIR/CO-CHAIR, SECRETARY & TREASURER
RCM, ALT, RCM SUB-COMMITTEE CHAIRS & CO-CHAIR
MOTIONS & REQUESTS*

*9:00AM - UNTIL DONE
REGIONAL SERVICE COMMITTEE MEETING*